
Borough of Munhall 
Regular Council Meeting 

Minutes
 Wednesday 

November 21, 2018 7:00 P.M. 

I. Call to Order - President Falce

II. Pledge of Allegiance - President Falce

Moment of Silence for Agnes Hogg

Ill. Preliminary Announcements

Roll Call: Councilman Ballas; Councilman Inglis; Councilman Petruzzi; Councilman Stein; 
Councilman Tichon; Councilman Votedian (Absent); President Falce 

!NOTICE TO ALL PUBLIC SPEAKERS ADDRESSING COUNCIQ

• COMMENTS WILL BE LIMITED TO THREE MINUTES
• MUST AVOID REFERENCES TO PERSONALITIES AND PERSONNEL RELATED ISSUES.

IV. Speaker(s):

• Maureen Fry - 124 West Virginia Ave - Revised costs of Willis Center renovations
(including new roof, removal of asbestos, a new sprinkler system and new windows) -
Discuss the agreement between Munhall Borough, TCVMHMR and Councilman Petruzzi
- Mrs. Fry asked for the revised Willis Center engineer report that includes a new roof
and asbestos removal. Manager Joe Varhola, Councilman Petruzzi and Engineer, Colin
Lampark, discussed with Mrs. Fry and advised the costs she is asking for is covered in
the estimate under the 25% contingency and the actual cost will be determined at the
detailed design level. Mrs. Fry asked about MAPs and the Fire Department will go if the
move happens. She was advised currently both MAPs and the Fire Department will be
staying in the same place. Mrs. Fry then asked about the attorney's fees for TCVMHMR
being paid by Munhall Borough. Solicitor Evashavik advised this is part of the agreement
as they are giving us the property. She then asked about the parking spaces at the new
building. Mr. Varhola advised the 15 spaces she is asking about are for the residents.
Mrs. Fry asked Mr. Petruzzi regarding his decision to stay on Council. The Solicitor had
a discussion with Mrs. Fry. He advised there is not an authority advising he must decide.

• Kim Kivich - 252 East Miller Ave - Garbage Bill from Legal Tax Service - Not in
attendance

• Michael Capp - 243 Gates Drive - TCV Agreement and Willis Center - Mr. Capp asked
about the parking lot listed in the agreement. Manager Varhola, Solicitor Evashavik and
President Falce discussed paying for and the future maintenance, including snow
removal, of the parking lot. Mr. Capp asked about possible future liability of the parking
lot. Solicitor Evashavik advised it is included in the current borough liability policy. He
then asked if there is a plan for the 1924 building. Manager Varhola stated there are
talks but nothing decided at this time. Mr. Capp asked about the Police department
being on the ground floor and added cost for that. Engineer, Colin Lampark, advised the










